



The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2019 - 2020 Bulletin 10: Week Beginning Monday 4th November

Reading Logs and Homework Planners

Developing reading is a key part of learning at St. Stephen's. Students are reading in school and should also be reading at home in both English and Thai. Research shows that where students practise their reading at home as well as at school they are more likely to make better progress. Could all parents please support their child reading to them at home and record this in the reading logs provided. Even if you cannot understand the English (or Thai) that they are reading to you it is helpful to be there, show interest and support them having the routine of reading at home and this will help your child make even better progress. Many homework planners are being signed at home regularly every week, but that is not always the case. Again, could all parents sign the homework planners each day to confirm that homework has been completed and support their child to make sure that homework is done (It should be the child who does the homework not the parent!). Homework planners can also be used for non urgent messages between teachers and parents so please do check for messages and feel free to send messages back via the planner too.

Primary News

This week the Kindergarten children read 'The Way Back Home' by Oliver Jeffers. They watched rockets launch into space, made rockets from junk materials and wrote a list of what they would pack if they were to journey to the moon. Year 1 and Year 2 particularly enjoyed watching the theatre performance on Thursday morning. They had enjoyed telling stories themselves earlier in the week about their holidays. Year 3 have been exploring the senses of taste by testing different chocolates, exploring the design of the packaging and answering why chocolate wrappers are made from special materials. Year 5 have started a new and exciting IPC unit called 'Being Human'. They began to think about the many fascinating systems of the body when they created a life-size overlapping map of the human body. Afterwards, they were able to compare their maps to factual diagrams to see how accurate they were.

Theatre Shows

We have been incredibly fortunate to have had a visiting theatre company from Europe, the 'Whitehorse Theatre Company' visit us this Thursday. Primary students benefitted from seeing performances of The Green Knight, a story from King Arthur whilst secondary students watched All's Well that End's Well, a Shakespearean comedy. Year 7 and Year 8 watched both and will be completing an analysis of the differences between the two plays as

part of their drama studies. Listening to the performances gave the students a fantastic opportunity to hear English speaking in a play live and to be able to interact with professional actors as an audience. The performances also gave students an insight into a different career. The plays were interactive and gave the audience opportunities to take part. Students and staff alike thoroughly enjoyed watching our visitors and hope that they can come again.



St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai is initiating a relationship project with Manda Daruneerak School. A teacher and ten student representatives from Manda Daruneerak School will attend the workshops provided by St. Stephen's on Tuesday 5 and Tuesday 12 November 2019 from 15:20 to 16:20. Ms. Yaowapha Saelim and the 4 students (Amy, Sarm, Justin, Pii) in the Robotics Club will be responsible for and lead the activity. Students will meet Edison, a programmable robot. They will record programs to respond to light and sound, follow lines and avoid obstacles. Finally, they will use Edison to communicate with other Edison robots.

Halloweer

Halloween has been celebrated on Friday 1 November and we have been impressed with the effort and commitment of both students and staff to get involved with some very interesting costumes. This provides students with an opportunity to learn about culture outside of Thailand and learning has had a Halloween theme. Thank you to all of the parents who came to watch the Halloween parade in the morning.

School Entrance

Thank you to parents who have fed back to us about the closure of the school front gate. Following a trial this week we have decided to reopen the front school gate as usual from Monday 4 November. Parents will be able to enter and leave the school site from either the front entrance or the Ocean entrance.

School Fair

The annual St. Stephen's School Fair will be taking place on Saturday 16 November at the Bangkok campus. This raises money every year to support charities. This year the two main charities being supported are Operation Smile and Paws. Our Dom students will be supporting the fund raising efforts by performing at the fair alongside their peers from Bangkok and will also have their own game booths. The School Fair starts at 15.15 and all parents and students from Khao Yai are very welcome to attend. There is also a fund-raising raffle with some great prizes, tickets can be purchased from finance at 200 baht per pack. If any parents are interested in sponsoring the fair Ms. Wi has further details and would be keen to speak in more detail about this.



Monday 4th - Saturday 9 th November

Monday 4th November

Tuesday 5th November Community Robotics Event

Wednesday 6th November

Thursday 7th November

Friday 8th November
Remembrance Day Assembly

Saturday 9th November Boarding Trip - Flora Tale



Dr Kevin Hylands Head of Campus





The St. Stephen's International School Khao Yai Weekly Bulletin

2019 - 2020 Bulletin 10: Week Beginning Monday 4th November

Visiting Theatre Pictures —The Green Knight







Visiting Theatre Pictures = Alls Well That Ends Well







Halloween Pictures





















โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟ่นส์ เขาใหญ่ ข่าวสารประจำสัปดาห์

2019-2020 รายงานข่าวฉบับที่ 10: วันจันทร์ที่ 4 พฤศจิกายน 2562



สมุดบันทึกการอ่านและการจับคู่ทำการบ้าน

โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟนส์ เขาใหญ่ เล็งเห็นความสำคัญของการพัฒนาการอ่าน นักเรียนจะได้รับการส่งเสริมการอ่านทั้งที่โรงเรียนๆ และที่ บ้าน ทั้งภาษาอังกฤษและภาษาไทย ผลวิจัยบ่งชี้ว่านักเรียนที่ฝึกการอ่านทั้งที่บ้านและที่โรงเรียนๆ จะมีพัฒนาการด้านการเรียนรู้ที่ดีขึ้น ดังนั้น โรงเรียนๆ จึงขอความร่วมมือท่านผู้ปกครองในการสนับสนุนกิจกรรมการอ่านที่บ้าน และบันทึกผลการอ่านในสมุดที่โรงเรียนๆ จัดให้ แม้ว่า ผู้ปกครองอาจไม่เข้าใจภาษาอังกฤษ (หรือภาษาไทย) แต่ท่านยังสามารถนั่งให้กำลังใจเมื่อบุตรหลานฝึกฝนการอ่าน หรือแสดงความสนใจในสิ่งที่ บุตรหลานกำลังอ่าน และทำอย่างต่อเนื่องเป็นกิจวัตร นอกจากนี้ ขอความกรุณาท่านลงชื่อในสมุดบันทึกการบ้านประจำวันอย่างสม่ำเสมอ เพื่อ ช่วยตรวจสอบว่าบุตรหลานทำการบ้านแหนโดยเด็ดขาด!) สมุดบันทึกการบ้านจะเป็นสื่อกลางระหว่างผู้ปกครองและคร ดังนั้น กรุณาอ่านบันทึกจากคุณครด้วย

ข่าวสารจากระดับชั้นประถมศึกษา

ในสัปดาห์นี้ นักเรียน Kindergarten อ่านเรื่อง 'The Way Back Home' ประพันธ์โดย Oliver Jeffers และชมวีดีโอเกี่ยวกับการปล่อยยาน อวกาศที่ประดิษฐ์จากเศษวัสดุขึ้นสู่ชั้นบรรยากาศ และเขียนแผนการเตรียมตัวเดินทางหากนักเรียนสามารถเดินทางไปถึงดวงจันทร์ได้ นักเรียน Year 1 และ 2 สนุกกับการชมการแสดงเมื่อวันพฤหัสบดีที่ผ่านมาและการเล่าประสบการณ์ของตนเองระหว่างปิดภาคเรียนที่ผ่านมา นักเรียน Year 3 สนุกกับการชิมรสชาติที่แตกต่าง โดยเลือกชิมช็อคโกแลตหลากหลารสชาติ และศึกษาวิธีการออกแบบบรรจุภัณฑ์ ตลอดจนหา คำตอบว่าทำไมกระดาษห่อช็อคโกแลตทำขึ้นจากวัสดุชนิดพิเศษ

นักเรียน Year 5 เริ่มเรียนเรื่อง 'Being Human' ในวิชา IPC และเริ่มศึกษาค้นคว้าระบบการทำงานต่างๆของร่างกาย และสร้างภาพซ้อนขนาด เท่าคนจริงประกอบการเรียนรู้ จากนั้นนำไปเปรียบเทียบกับสื่อการเรียนรู้เพื่อตรวจสอบว่านักเรียนทราบที่ข้อมูลที่ถูกต้องแล้วหรือไม่

การแสดง

เมื่อวันพฤหัสบดีที่ผ่านมา นักเรียนมีโอกาสชมการแสดงจาก 'Whitehorse Theatre Company' ซึ่งเป็นทีมนักแสดงมืออาชีพจากยุโรป นักเรียน ระดับชั้นประถมศึกษาได้ชมการแสดงชุด The Green Knight ซึ่งเป็นเรื่องราวเกี่ยวกับกษัตริย์ Arthur นอกจากนี้ นักเรียนระดับชั้นมัธยมศึกษายัง ได้ชมการแสดงชุด All's Well that End's Well ซึ่งเป็นบทประพันธ์ของเชคสเปียร์

นักเรียน Year 7 - 8 จะวิเคราะห์ความแตกต่างระหว่าง 2 ชุดการแสดงในวิชาการแสดง นักเรียนทุกคนมีโอกาสได้ฟังสำเนียงภาษาอังกฤษจาก การแสดงสด ซึ่งเปิดโอกาสให้นักเรียนซึ่งเป็นผู้ชมได้ปฏิสัมพันธ์กับนักแสดงในระหว่างทำการแสดงด้วย นักเรียนและครูต่างสนุกกับการชมการ แสดงในครั้งนี้ และหวังว่าคณะนักแสดงจะกลับมาทำการแสดงอีกครั้ง ในโอกาสต่อไป

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY

วันจันทร์ที่ 4 - วันเสาร์ที่ 9 พฤศจิกายน วันจันทร์ที่ 4 พฤศจิกายน

วันอังคารที่ 5 พฤศจิกายน

กิจกรรม Community Robotics Event วันพุธที่ 6 พฤศจิกายน

วันพถหัสบดีที่ 7 พถศจิกายน

วันศุกร์ที่ 8 พฤศจิกายน

กิจกรรม Remembrance Day Assembly

วันเสาร์ที่ 9 พฤศจิกายน

กิจกรรมนักเรียนหอพัก—Flora Tale

กิจกรรม Robotics Community Link

โรงเรียนฯ เชิญตัวแทนคณะครูและนักเรียนจากโรงเรียนมารดาดรุณี จำนวน 10 คน เข้าร่วมกิจกรรมอบรมเชิงปฏิบัติการในวันอังคารที่ 5 และ 12 พฤศจิกายน นี้ ตั้งแต่เวลา 15.20 น. ถึง 16.20 น. นางสาวเยาวภา แช่ลิ้ม และนักเรียนได้แก่ 1) Amy 2) Sarm 3) Justin 4) Pii จะเป็นผู้นำในการทำกิจกรรมครั้งนี้ นักเรียนจะใช้หุ่นยนต์ Edison ในการป้อนคำสั่งให้ตอบสนองระบบไฟและเสียง เคลื่อนที่ตาม เส้นทางหลบหลีกลิ่งกิดขวาง และโต้ตอบระหว่างหุ่นยนต์ Edison ตัวอื่นๆ

กิจกรรมวันฮัลโลวีน

โรงเรียนฯ จัดกิจกรรมฉลองเทศกาลฮัลโลวีนเมื่อวันศุกร์ที่ 1 พฤศจิกายน ที่ผ่านมา และได้รับความร่วมมือจากทั้งคณะครู และนักเรียน รวมถึงบุคลากรของโรงเรียนฯ ในการแต่งกายตามเทศกาล นักเรียนมีโอกาสเรียนรู้วัฒนธรรมต่างประเทศและ ศึกษาข้อมูลเกี่ยวกับเทศกาลฮัลโลวีน ขอขอบคุณท่านผู้ปกครองที่สนับสนุนกิจกรรม และร่วมชมขบวนพาเหรดในเข้าวัน ดังกล่าวด้วย

ประตูเข้า-ออกโรงเรียนฯ

ขอขอบคุณท่านผู้ปกครองที่สะท้อนความคิดเห็นเกี่ยวกับการปิดประตูฝั่งด้านหน้าโรงเรียนฯ ซึ่งโรงเรียนฯ ได้รับพิจารณา และดำเนินการเปิดใช้งานประตูฝั่งหน้าโรงเรียนฯ อีกครั้งตั้งแต่วันศุกร์ที่ 4 พฤศจิกายน เป็นต้นไป ดังนั้น ท่านจึงสามารถ สัญจรผ่านทั้งประตูฝั่งโรงเรียนฯ และ ดิ โอเชี่ยน เขาใหญ่

School Fair

โรงเรียนนานาชาติเซนต์สตีเฟนส์ จะจัดงานประจำปี ณ โรงเรียนฯ สาขากรุงเทพ ในวันเสาร์ที่ 16 พฤศจิกายนนี้ เพื่อระดม ทุนสำหรับกิจกรรมเพื่อสาธารณประโยชน์ สำหรับปีนี้ โรงเรียนฯ มีความประสงค์จะให้การสนับสนุน 2 โครงการ ได้แก่ Operation Smile และ Paws ทั้งนี้ นักเรียนประจำจะเข้าร่วมกิจกรรมและทำการแสดงร่วมกับนักเรียนสาขากรุงเทพ รวมถึงการออกบูธเกมชิงรางวัลด้วย

งาน School Fair ในเริ่มขึ้นในเวลา 15.15 น. ดังนั้น ขอเรียนเชิญท่านผู้ปกครองและนักเรียนเข้าร่วมกิจกรรมในวันและ เวลาดังกล่าว ซึ่งภายในงานจะมีเกมชิงรางวัล การจับสลากรางวัลพิเศษ ซึ่งท่านสามารถติดต่อซื้อตัวชิงรางวัลในราคาชุดละ 200 บาท ได้ที่ฝ่ายการเงิน สำนักงานโรงเรียนฯ ทั้งนี้ สำหรับผู้ปกครองที่มีความสนใจให้การสนับสนุนเป็นกรณีพิเศษ สามารถติดต่อคุณวิ เจ้าหน้าที่รับสมัครนักเรียน ในวันและเวลาทำการต่อไป



ท่านผู้ปกครองกรุณาลงชื่อในสมุดบันทึกการอ่านและบันทึก การบ้านของบุตรหลานอย่างสม่ำเสมอ

ตั๋วชิงรางวัล งาน School Fair มีจำหน่ายแล้วที่ฝ่ายการเงิน สำนักงานโรงเรียนฯ

> ดร. เควิน ไฮแลนส์ ครูใหญ่